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Unit 524 members, 

Per the by-laws, an annual business meeting for Unit 524 must 
be held and candidates for the Board of Directors approved for 
the next calendar year.  Here is the proposed Board.  

 

President  Jim Craig (2022-2023) 

Vice President  Suzanne Proctor 

Treasurer  Ken Johnson  

Secretary  Barbara Miller (2022-2023) 

Membership  Anna Gervacio (2022-2023) 
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Candidate for President 

Jim Craig 
 
 
  

Jim is a lifelong bridge player and has been a 
member of the Unit for over 6 years. He is a 
retired civil engineer and a Ruby Life Master.  
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Candidate for Membership 

Anna Gervacio 
 
 
  
 

A flier at the Morgan Hill Library led me to Al's Bridge classes and my 
new favorite pastime.   I am a California native -  born in Berkeley, 
raised on the Peninsula, graduated from UC Davis and spent many years 
in Silicon Valley working for SAP and eBay.  When I am not playing 
Bridge, I am wrangling my two teenage sons into adulthood.  I enjoy 
playing at our club and I enjoy playing online.  I think the future of 
Bridge will be a healthy balance of the two worlds.   I am looking 
forward to being an advocate for Bridge in our local community. 
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Candidate for Secretary 

Barbara Miller 
 
  

Barbara Retired with 30+ years as A teacher 
in our community. Barb has been Secretary 
for the last two years and is happy to 
continue for 2021-2023 
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We are in need of a column writer for 

 District 21's " Diamond in the Ruff" newsletter 
that goes out to all  

District 21 members bi-monthly. 
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There is valuable content on the website 

www.unit524.com 
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2021 Rank Advancements   

11/21 Sheila Holt: Club Master 
Marianne Wucherpfennig: Club Master  
Norm Dow: Bronze Life Master  

10/21 Anna Gervacio: Club Master 
Ivan Godard: Sectional Master  

9/21 Dennis Rubida: NABC Master 

6/21 George Bitner: Sectional Master 
Al Peponis: Adv. NABC Master 

5/21 Anna Gervacio: Junior Master 
Ralph Lyle: NABC Master 

2/21 Larry Zito: Club Master 

1/21 Fan Jiao: Club Master 
Hargit Sekhon: Sectional Master 
Patrick Arnett: Silver Life Master 
Ken Johnson: Gold Life Master 
Win Stone: Sapphire Life Master 
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Memoriam 2021  
 

Mike Kakalec 

Carol Reed 
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Unit Members, 
 
I would like to take this time to thank all our Board of Directors for their support in 
making your Bridge experiences the Best in our Communities. 
Your dedication to Bridge and our Unit has been exceptional, even in spite of Covid 19. 
We have stayed connected and supportive of getting our members back to Face to 
Face Bridge Safely!  A big thank you also goes to Elsie Shaw, our Sunshine person for 
taking good care of our members with caring thoughts at difficult times.  
 
Also I would like to thank Win, Patty, Skip and Al for hosting our F2F bridge games and 
in doing so giving our members the online and F2F experience so many other units 
have not been able to do yet. We are very fortunate! 
 
Being your President for 4 years has been very rewarding. I will still be involved as 
much as I can in 2022. I will be happy to fill in where needed as well as teaching Bridge 
in Hollister. 
 
Linda King 
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The next Unit game is 
Sunday, December 19 at the 

CRC in Morgan Hill 
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Today  is a STAC game.  
Silver points at the club level…. 

Let's Play Bridge! 


